
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 6, 2015  
 

Present:    Margaret Connors, John Strasser, Richard Bielefield 

      Jennifer Gaudette             

 

Guests:     Chief Wentworth, Beverly Frenkiewich, Lissa Boissonneault 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Great North Woods, Map 218, Lot 66. 

 

The board discussed a cemetery issue and will refer it to the Cemetery Trustees who are responsible for 

enforcement of the rules and regulations. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the board for his monthly police department updates. 

 

The board reviewed the highway committee report thank them and the Road Agent for their work on 

updating the town road status. 

 

BEVERLY and LISSA met with the board to discuss the SHIA project to replace the windows in the 

Meetinghouse.  Two bids have been received and one will need clarification.  Mr. Bielefield and Mr. 

Strasser are in favor of replacing the old windows and bringing them up to date with new vinyl windows.  

Ms. Connors would like to speak with the Preservation Alliance again. 

 

The board received a complaint from Mr. Kiepert on Center District Road in regard to the Presby 

Property and what he perceives as a change in use.  He believes the new trucking company is a violation 

of the zoning ordinance.  They also felt that the noise coming from the site was a nuisance.  There was 

also a question of whether there was an environmental violation.  The board will advise that any 

environmental issue is handled by the State of NH DES.  In addition the board located the original Light 

Commercial decision from 1987 and there are restrictions on noise before 7:00 AM and after 7:00PM.  

This is more restrictive and Jennifer will advise Mr. Kiepert and the SHPD of that restriction.  The office 

will also contact NHMA legal office for an opinion on the activity. 

 

The board completed the employee evaluations. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of June 29, 2015, seconded by MR. 

STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to 

adjourn; seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.  The next regular 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday July 13, 2015 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


